BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

August 30, 2006

PRESENT:

Joe Sikora


Rick Ericson

Charles Wimberley

Deborah Giampolo

Joe Palladino

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

ABSENT:

Barry Towers
Call to Order – President Joe Sikora called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.

Homeowner Forum

· Bob Ellis stated his concern regarding distances and base placement on the ballfield and signage.  Joe Sikora has been in contact with Culbro and is waiting for an answer.
· Discussion also included the composition of the tennis court, payments for the golf tournament, and the lack of an attendant at the pool at certain times.
· Warren Johnson stated that he is happy with the agenda and the minutes of the meetings.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

Joe Palladino stated that the income and expenses are on target except for the repairs to the Meetinghouse doors.  This expense will not be charged against the Conservancy reserve account.
Property Manager Report

· Meetinghouse – The building has another leak.  The contractors have been out and have yet to determine the cause.  Contributing factors may include the pitch of the roof, wood decay, flashing, and the shingles may be past their life span.

· Pond Fountain – Unit is operational and the electrical costs have yet to be determined.  These costs may have to be estimated for future budget purposes.

· Pool Closing – The closing date is September 17th, or, two weeks after Labor Day.  No attendant will be present.  Board will also investigate use of a swipe card entry system for next year.
· Storm Drain – The cleaning has been completed.
· Tree Pruning – Pruning continues in some parts of the Village and Ridge councils.

· Capital Improvements Project List – Reviewed.

Old Business
· Developer Issues – Joe Sikora approached the site manager regarding policing of the construction area and received a favorable response.  Some concern was raised regarding the use of plastic brick face instead of real bricks on the chimneys at Country Walk.  Warren Johnson stated that the town staff should be notified and made aware of this.  There were a number items agreed upon during the time of town approval and these should be reviewed and any differences should be reported to the town.  There are a number of new owners moving in and they are receiving welcome packages from Elite as well as the Welcome Committee.
· Rules Revision – The review of the rules have been stopped and the Board is investigating individual Council rule.  In this scenario, there would be one set of rules with subsections specific for each Council.  Consultation has been initiated with the Conservancy attorney.

· Dog Waste Collection – There is some investigation into signage to be placed in the Conservancy.  The popular location for placement seems to be Walden Meadow Road.  A few signs will be installed to get a reaction from residents.  A motion was made to purchase up to $300.00 on signage.
New Business

· Joe Palladino asked for Elite to ask our insurance carrier to perform a Conservancy risk assessment and have them provide recommendations.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Joe Sikora – President

